PLYHA Board Meeting Minutes

April 20th 2011
Board Members Present:   Scott Snyder, Kent Marthaler, Sheri Moe, Brandon Andersen, Aaron Reimringer, Brendan Hiles, Krista Steadman, Brad Mesenbrink, and Chris Boelter.  
Board Members Not Present:   John Engstrom and Chuck Deutsch  
Joint Hockey Chair- Joe Bergquist

Association Member Present:  Kelli Engstrom
Minutes: Previous board meeting minutes were read.  Brandon Andersen motioned to approve minutes, Kent Marthaler second… approved.
Pre Approval of Allowable Expenses:   Brandon Anderson motioned to approve allowable expenses for monthly gambling report.  Brad Mesenbrink second… approved.
Treasury:  Chris Boelter presented YTD treasury report.  We will be tabling Budget until next board meeting.
Elections:  There are 5 open positions, and 6 people running.  Ballots will be turned in on April 29th 2011 from 3pm-7pm at Breezy Point Arena.
Gambling Manager Position:  John would like to retract his verbal resignation, and will email the board on his retraction in a letter.
Pro’s vs. Con’s of Merger:  Scott presented the board with a summary of the joint board meeting between PLYHA and CIA.  Members present from PLYHA, Scott Snyder, Krista Steadman and Brendan Hiles.  The joint meeting was heated, and CIA was more concerned with feeling that had to sell our raffles then to play competitive hockey.  One of the agenda items for tonight’s PLYHA board meeting was for members to bring their view point of the “pros” and “cons” to merging jointly or separating our associations completely.  If we are going to start alone for an A program we need to start at the mite level.  But the reality is, that right now with the players we have, we have a “B” program alone.  The frustration is constantly going back and forth between boards, are we merging?  Are we separate?  There has been TOO many board meetings jointly and separate.  If we walk away from CIA we need to have an open communication and understanding for parting ways.  Scott invites to hear the board members opinions and concerns.  

Chris Boelter:  Define first of why we would merge?

Scott Snyder:  to be an “A” program

Chris Boelter:  Then, end of the day… we need to keep plowing forward with being an “A” program.

Scott Snyder:  There may be no chance of us being an “A” program without them.

Chris Boelter:  If we chose to go A, CIA is obligated to allow their players to come play for an “A” program.

Scott Snyder:  We need hockey people on the Joint Hockey Committee, if we don’t have hockey people than we walk away right now.  

Brendan Hiles:  Brendan’s response to being asked how the joint hockey meeting was with the CIA board about merging… his response was that he was shocked that CIA’s impression of our points was portrayed as bullying them.
Scott Snyder:  It is up to this board whether we merge boards, just merge teams, or separate completely.  He will support us in any way we choose.

Joe Bergquist:  Go for it!  Separate and just be done.  I have witness this conversation since I became a part of this association.  It always goes back and forth.  I would love to see these boards finally be one, but it just doesn’t seem that CIA cares about going A and what that means to go A.

Brad Mesenbrink:  If we want to go A, then let’s go for it.  The kids that I know that want it, have the parents that will support them, and they will come here.

Player count for 2011-2012 (PLYHA ONLY):
Bantam- 15

Peewee- 23

Squirt- 22

Mite- 23

Mini Mite- 29

Chris Boelter:  When you move a kid up, it is because they are able to Play A.  You don’t move a kid up to play B.  Keeping kids playing with their age group helps with their development.

Kent Marthaler:  If we go A, when do we have to have final level of play turned into MN Hockey.  

Sheri Moe:  End of September?

Scott Snyder:  After we make a final decision on merging we pick our structure of how the board will look.  Coaches, players, schedules, everything.  Crosby’s not giving us a definitive answer because they are more concerned about working the boxes through their volunteer hours, and not wanting to sell our raffle tickets.
Chris Boelter:  Sounds like insignificant issues with working boxes at games, and raffle tickets.

Krista Steadman:  But Chris, that is what they brought up at the last joint meeting.  When we asked if they have seen a development change in their Squirt A team for example… they said, no.  And that was straight from the Squirt A coaches mouth.  Their concerns for merging were not being competitive in hockey; their concerns were to be fair to their association members through volunteer hours, not selling raffles, and driving from Aitkin.

Brandon Andersen:  We need to know our variables.  If we are paired… what are our pro’s of pairing:

1.  Peewee A team and a Squirt A team

2. Continuity of a high school program

3. Consistency of our message to our association members.

By us having an A program is to NOT have our kids leave to go join an A program, we would RETAIN our own players by having an A program.

Chris Boelter:  We need to re-approach to Crosby and say if you support A hockey we are together, if not… then we are done.

Kent Marthaler:  If we separate how much more ice will we get?  Our teams practicing on full ice, and having more ice time?  The team will be more consistent.

Chris Boelter:  What would be the difference in how things are run now if they choose not to merge the board part of it, but want to keep the teams merged?  Our ultimate goal is to develop kids.
Brandon Andersen:  I think in our discussions right now, if we do stay merged, we are throwing away the “A” program and not thinking about the next 5 years and our goals.

Chris Boelter:  What does it take to succeed?  Developing our hockey program, developing our kids.  Our association feels that CIA just wants equality more than competitive hockey… we will NEVER resolve all those small issues that they have… 

Kent Marthaler:  What makes our association “A”?  We are on the quarter ice and half ice most times.  We have 3 different teams practicing at the same time in some cases.  Is it the amount of ice time for practice?  Is it the amount of games played?  The A teams this year didn’t even have enough games, or ice hours… to develop.

Chris Boelter:  Kids learn from competition.  We need to empower the coaches to schedule games, to pick their own teams… to figure out in the beginning of the season if they are going to schedule easy games to gain confidence, then test them with an out of town tournament.  Which players are the best… who is that kids that “has it”, and can develop it.  Those are who the coaches’ pick, and develop… not “fair” play in competitive hockey.  If we walk away from this “A” conversation then we have done a disservice for this program for the last 3 years.

Tabling merger, until after elections from both CIA and PLYHA.

Requested a 5 minute recess: 
Raffle Tickets:  PLYHA raffle drawing date is September 10th 2011 at Billy’s in Breezy Point… 7pm.  Krista will call John Engstrom regarding printing of tickets.  Brendan Hiles would like to be the point person, and be in charge of distributing tickets.

Chris Boelter motioned to donate $500.00 to Little Falls Sports Arena, Inc for Verd Anez benefit.  Brandon Andersen second… approved.

Kent Marthaler motioned to adjourn, Brendan Hiles second… adjourned.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday May 18, 2011, 2011… 6:30pm at the Marina
